From: Charles Kessler

**Sent:** 17 January 2021 18:56

To: Planning Cc: Ann Kessler

**Subject:** Panning Reference 2020/5574/P- objection

**[EXTERNAL EMAIL]** Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Camden Planning,

Objection to the Application reference 2020/5574/P

Extension to 10 Belsize Park Mews

I am writing on behalf of my wife and myself to object to the planning application above.

We are residents of Daleham Mews, and are aware of the balance that exists between letting homes be improved, but not allowing those changes to diminish the quality of life for all neighbours.

The scheme as presented for 10 Belsize Mews crosses the line of these two, and detracts greatly from the harmony of the buildings in the area, as well as directly impinging on the light and view of one of the residents of our street, 9A Daleham Mews.

This is not the first time the Belsize Park Mews owners have attempted to make changes to their home ignoring the effect it will have on the neighbouring properties, and each time previously you have turned down their application.

This latest effort by the applicants is an outrageous waste of your time and resource, presumably in the hope that others won't notice and just be worn out by the business of applying and being objected to. To describe the changes as minor is quite wrong.

At a time when Camden are doing such a great job in the face of the demands of the Covid crisis, it is a disgrace on their part.

We object most strongly to this application and I hope that you are again able to turn down this request for unsightly and invasive change.

Yours sincerely,

Ann and Charles Kessler

4 Daleham Mews London NW3 5DB